
Monday, October 15, 2012       Page 1 
 

The Prologue                   Monday, October 15, 2012  
 

Unitarian Universalist Church of Bloomington, Indiana 
  

Congregation founded 1949 
GLBTQ Welcoming Congregation since 1995 

Green Sanctuary since 2007 
 

Seeking the Spirit     Building Community      Changing the World  
 

Table of Contents  
MAMõs Musings  2 

Our Folks  2 

Religious Education  3 

Meetings, Events       4-8 

Social Justice            5-6 

Bazaar Info   7 

UU History  8 

Calendar             10 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

UU Coffeehouse 
October 19 

 
Spooktacular All-
Congregational 

Fundraiser 
October 20 

 
Rainbow Rights 

Fundraiser Concert 
Roy Zimmerman 

October 26 
 

Clothing Swap 
October 27 

 
Samhain Celebration 

October 27 

 
The Real Dirt  

on Farmer John 
Dinner & Movie 

October 28 

 
 

 

Sunday, October 21, 2012     9:15 a.m. and 11:15 a.m.  
 

Wilderness Saving     Reverend Mary Ann Macklin 
 The soul requires wilderness journeys to deepen.  How do we honor 
the interdependence of our human existence with that of trees and other plant 
life?   How do we balance saving and savoring?   Join us as we explore.
 Our beloved Age of Reason ceremony will take place during our 
Childrenôs Moment.  The Age of Reason ceremony celebrates our first graders' 
entry into a new stage of learning and growing.  If you are a parent of a first 
grader and haven't yet received information on this, please contact Reverend 
Emily Manvel Leite (mre@uubloomington.org) to participate. 

  

Town Hall Meeting on Technology  
October 21, 12:45 p.m.  in the Meeting Room 

For the entire congregation-- Hear an update report from the  
Technology Grant Committee on our plans for updating our congregationôs 

technology with a $30,000 grant from Center for Congregations.  
Livestreamed. Childcare provided. 

 

Sunday, October 28, 2012  9:15 a.m. and 11:15 a.m. 
 

Day of the Dead:  Ancestors and Myths 
Reverend Mary Ann Macklin and Reverend Emily Manvel Leite 
 In this annual ñEl Dia de los Muetros:  Day of the Deadò worship service, 
we will remember our personal as well as our congregational ancestors.  
Through story and ritual we will explore the power of myth and its role in shaping 
our view of the future.  Children and adults are invited to bring a picture or small 
memento of an ancestor, loved one or beloved pet that has died;  a special altar 
will be created during the services (before the children leave) to celebrate those 
who have given us love and life. 
 

Wednesday, November 7, 2012  
5:15 p.m. craft project, 5:30 p.m. dinner, 6:15 p.m. worship  
 

Family Worship ï  What Can our Ancestors Tell Us? 
Reverend Emily Manvel Leite and Adrienne Summerlot  
People of all ages are invited to share family stories and hear about our 
Unitarian Universalist ancestors at this interactive, story-based half-hour 
worship service. We will enjoy sharing and singing together. 5:15PM craft, 
5:30PM taco bar dinner (provided, including a vegan option--$2 donation 
requested), 6:00PM shared clean up, 6:15-6:45PM worship. 
 

https://host.uuserver.net:2096/cpsess1202080811/3rdparty/squirrelmail/src/compose.php?send_to=mre%40uubloomington.org
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MAMôs Musings 
 

Autumnal Greetings.   Our change of season is being well marked by the colorful dance of trees throughout the 
Midwest.   What colors call to your spirit in this time?   The waltzing yellows of the Paw Paw tree?  The orange 
rumba of Maples? The tantalizing scarlet tango of Sassafras?  All these colors blending in and out of the 
abundant arboreal species.   What message whispers to you from the wind and trees?   What dance calls you 
forward? 
 
There is plenty of grant activity dancing about the Unitarian Universalist Church of Bloomington.   We have a 
technology grant team working on a final application due November 16th!   There will be a town hall meeting 
this Sunday, October 21st at 12:45pm, regarding the progress on this grant.   We are also collaborating with 
other faith communities regarding a solar panel grant; thanks to many of you for your generous contributions to 
help our little solar panel project shine. This grant is also due in mid-November. 
 
I, myself, have been dancing with a cold for nearly 11 days.  Rumor has it that this is a ñ12 dayò cold.  I am 
counting on that.   In the meantime Iôll just count my blessings--like the ministers, staff, members, friends of this 
congregation and the beautiful auburn maple waving to me outside.  
 

Peace,   MAM 
Reverend Mary Ann Macklin 
 
P.S.  I will be preaching in Paoli, Indiana, to a group of Orange County Unitarian Universalists, on Sunday, 
October 28 at 4:30 pm at Paoli Presbyterian Church, 110 NE 1st St., Paoli. The topic is Fearing our Love:  
Loving our Fear.  Members of our Board will also attend. Reverend Breeden will be preaching in Paoli at a 
later date. 

 

Sunday, November 4, 2012  9:15 a.m. and 11:15 a.m. 
Watch the UU Friday Update for information on these services. 

 

Our Folksé    
     We remember the Auers   John Auer, the son of Jeff and Eleanor Auer, reminds us that 
October 22 is the 100th anniversary of his motherôs birth. Both Jeff and Eleanor have passed 
away, but we cherish the memory of their long time active membership in our congregation, from 
1960 to 2008.  In the late 1970ôs, Jeff was President of our congregation during a time of no 

minister, and our board even authorized him to legally perform marriages here in our building! 
   Chappell Kingsland will give his Doctoral Composition Recital on Monday, October 29 at 8:30 p.m. in 
Recital Hall at IU. The recital will include Star Trek inspired music! 
 
 

If you would like us to include an item of a pastoral nature (weddings, births, illnesses, condolences, special 
achievements, etc.) in your life in an issue of The Prologue, please send the info to Carol Marks at 
admin@uubloomington.org   by 10:00 a.m. on the 1st or 3rd Monday of the month.  
 

 

Samhain Celebration Here October 27 
Earth Kin will celebrate Samhain (All Hallows) on Saturday Oct. 27th at 7:30pm here in 
the Fellowship Hall.  We will remember the ancestors and welcome in the new year.  
There will be a feast afterwards so bring food to share.  This event is open to all 
friends and members of this congregation and the larger community.  Childcare will not 
be available but children who are old enough to understand what is going on are 
welcome.  Come in costume if you like.  Questions to: elmbeckie@yahoo.com 

 

mailto:admin@uubloomington.org
https://host.uuserver.net:2096/cpsess5279208119/3rdparty/squirrelmail/src/compose.php?send_to=elmbeckie%40yahoo.com
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Religious Education News 
 
Gift Making Workshop November 23 
Save the date on your calendar, Gift Making Workshop is Friday, November 23rd! 
Our Gift Making workshop is returning this year after a one-year hiatus!  This is a joyous 
opportunity for children to come with their families and make thoughtful holiday gifts for 
family, friends, teachers.  We are still in need of volunteers. If you can help with the 
planning, preparation or facilitate at the event, please contact Adrienne Summerlot 

dre@uubloomington.org   Our planning session is scheduled for this Wednesday, October 17th at 7:15pm in 
Room 210; please join us and share any ideas you may have.  Childcare is provided! 
 
A Spooktacular All-Congregational, Intergenerational Halloween Event, Saturday, 
October 20th! 
A fundraiser to benefit First Book-Monroe County, supported by the UU Children's 
Task Force, our Religious Education program, and Bloomington Jazzercise: An Afternoon 
of Jazzercise, Storytelling, Games, Crafts and Healthful Snacks, Saturday, October 20th 
from 2:00-4:00 pm in Fellowship Hall. A suggested donation of $10/family, or $5/per 
person is recommended. Participants in the "Read and Get Fit" reading program and 
their families enter for free. Children may come in costumes, but these should be comfortable to exercise in 
and they should wear athletic shoes. Volunteers are still needed; contact Adrienne Summerlot, 
dre@uubloomington.org 
 
Age of Reason October 21 
Our Age of Reason ceremony for first graders will be happening this year on Sunday, October 21.  All parents 
of first graders should receive a letter with details this week.  If you don't, please contact the Religious 
Education staff on Sunday or next week to register your first grader! mre@uubloomington.org, 
dre@uubloomington.org, or rea@uubloomington.org 
 

 
UU Children's Choir Rehearsals 
New & returning singers, grades K-6, are always welcome! Upcoming schedule below. 
Rehearsals will be in Room 212 (at the east end of the hall upstairs). Questions? Contact 
Jill Courtney: jcourtne@mccsc.edu 

10/21, 10/28: Rehearse, 10:30-11am     (No Rehearsal 11/4- Jill out of town) 
11/11: Sing in both Services (Intergenerational Thanksgiving): Rehearse 9:30-10:00, sing end of 1st service/  
start of 2nd service 

 
 

Fun & Friendship at Young Adult Lunches 
All young adults (18-35 years) are invited to enjoy good food and good 
company at Young Adult Lunches, normally held on the 2th and 4th Sunday of 
each month. Meet us outside of the sanctuary after the 11:15 am service. As 
a group we'll pick a restaurant and then carpool over. Questions?  Email 
Shari at uucampus@uubloomington.org. Hereôs our facebook address: 

http://www.facebook.com/groups/UUatIU/   *Next lunch is Oct. 28th.* 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://host.uuserver.net:2096/cpsess5279208119/3rdparty/squirrelmail/src/compose.php?send_to=dre%40uubloomington.org
mailto:dre@uubloomington.org
mailto:mre@uubloomington.org
mailto:dre@uubloomington.org
mailto:rea@uubloomington.org
https://host.uuserver.net:2096/cpsess1346615767/3rdparty/squirrelmail/src/compose.php?send_to=jcourtne%40mccsc.edu
https://host.uuserver.net:2096/cpsess5279208119/3rdparty/squirrelmail/src/compose.php?send_to=uucampus%40uubloomington.org
http://www.facebook.com/groups/UUatIU/
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Seeking the Spirit       Building Community       Changing the World 

 

Join Fellowship Potluck Dinners held several times a year in the homes of Unitarian Universalists. 

Participants contribute food and conversation.  Want to know more? Want to be included?  Registration form can be 
accessed here: http://www.uubloomington.org/invl/social/index.php  or look for the Fellowship Potluck Dinners 
brochure in the literature racks at church. ïSandy Churchill, fwpdinners@uubloomington.org 
 

 

 UU Coffee House Friday October 19th
 

 Fellowship Hall Friday, October 19
th
 at 7:30pm 

 Music from Sean Cortright on guitar, Kaleo Wheeler on harp, 
               Nick Dold on piano and Dan Wyatt, classical guitar 

 Readings by Carol Marks and Glee Noble 

 Fun, fellowship and refreshments 

 Freewill donation. 

 Children are welcome.     --Dave Sharp dsharp@sharpdesigns.net   

 
 

UUKNITarians meeting Wednesday, November 14  
 2nd Wednesday every month at 7:30pm 

 In Room 207b 

 Knitters and crocheters of all skill levels welcome 

 Contact: Judy Bennett, memcoord@uubloomington.org 
 

 
 

Elder Focus Lunch ónô Laughter on October 24 
ELDERS:  Do you think laughter is good medicine?  If YES, come join the Elder Focus Task 
Force for Lunch 'n Laughter with our own Gayle Judd, Presenter.  Wednesday, October 24th, 
from 11:30-1:00, in Fellowship Hall.  PLEASE  tell us if you are coming, so there will be 
enough soup, salad and desserts.  Jean Knowlton 339-2047    knowltoj@att.net 

 
 

White Elephant Items for the Holiday Bazaar 
The White Elephant knows that all UUs may have totally cleaned out their closets for 
last summer's Garage Sale.  IF you have anything left that might be holiday decorations, 
children's toys, exotic collectibles, or truly a White Elephant, please consider donating them 
to the Bazaar.  The White Elephant may be smaller this year, but let's make it double 
special.  ïDiann Lock 
 

 

 
                                Photo by John Woodcock 

http://www.uubloomington.org/invl/social/index.php
mailto:fwpdinners@uubloomington.org
mailto:dsharp@sharpdesigns.net
mailto:memcoord@uubloomington.org
https://host.uuserver.net:2096/cpsess3053085907/3rdparty/squirrelmail/src/compose.php?send_to=knowltoj%40att.net
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Unitarian Universalists Changing the World 

 

WALBICUS Day = Wonderful! 
Three cheers to everyone who walked, biked, carpooled, or took the bus on WALBICUS day, 
Oct. 7th! About 48 people WALBICUSsed to both services combined, which is a huge increase 
from previous years. As a congregation, this is one of many small and 
important steps towards reducing our carbon footprint and reducing the demand for fossil fuels. 

The previous Sunday over 80 people participated in the "Meet your UU neighbors" event and signed up to 
connect with neighbors to arrange carpools/rides. If you were not able to participate in this event and would like 
to be connected with other UUs near you to share rides, please contact Rosalind May at rmay615@yahoo.com  
- Rosalind May and Dave Parsons, Green Sanctuary Task Force 
 

Solar Panels on the UU and You 
The Community Challenge Grant for solar panels through the Office of Energy Development is due mid-
November.  There are two things you can do to help secure this grant; pledge to reduce your energy use 
and/or purchase a solar panel for the church. Commitment to these pledges is only expected if the 
grant is received. 

Pledge to Reduce Your Energy Use 
In order to apply we need one third of the congregation to pledge to aim to reduce their household energy use 
by 14% or, acknowledging that many of you have been working at this for a long time, below 27,500 pounds of 
carbon dioxide emissions for a three person household.  A simple tool for calculating your household's carbon 
footprint can be found at: www.epa.gov/climatechange/emissions/ind_calculator . For more information on this 
pledge and the grant application in general visit  http://www.uubloomington.org/invl/justice/solarpanel.pdf   Email 
marciaveldman@gmail.com to make your energy reduction pledge today. 

Donate a Panel 
Each panel costs about $1,200 and if you commit to purchase one or more panels, it will help demonstrate that 
this congregation cares deeply about renewable energy.  The response to this aspect of the grant application 
has been absolutely amazing with over $42,000 committed to date.  For more information on donating a panel 
and the grant application in general visit http://www.uubloomington.org/invl/justice/solarpanel.pdf Email 
marciaveldman@gmail.com if you're interested in donating a panel. 
 

Thought for Food - Dinner and a Movie Sunday, October 28 
On Sunday, October 28 from 6:00 ï 9:00 pm, the Green Sanctuary, as part of the year of exploration on food, 
Thought for Food, is hosting a potluck and movie. During the potluck, we'll explore food choices and share 
stories.  The movie is The Real Dirt on Farmer John, the story of one man, his farm and his family.  But Farmer 
John is not your stereotypical Midwestern farmer.  He's equal parts performance artists, writer and farmer, who 
has been known to switch out of his overalls into leopard latex or a purple feathered boa.  Learn about the 
challenges of farming through Farmer John's entertaining story.  Childcare can be provided; you must contact 
Adrienne Summerlot at dre@uubloomington.org by October 18 to request childcare for this event.  For more 
information contact Stephanie Kimball at kimball.stephanie@gmail.com or (812) 333-9324. 
 

Clothing Swap on Saturday, October 27 10am ï 12 noon  
The Green Sanctuary Task Force is hosting their Fall clothing swap on Saturday, October 27th from 10 am ï 
12 noon in Fellowship Hall. Clean out your closets and bring your unneeded clothing (clean and in wearable 
condition) on Saturday, October 27th to Fellowship Hall. Please drop off clothing starting at 9:30am and no 
later than 11am.  ñShopò for what you can use between 10am and 12 noon.  No money exchanged for clothing! 
Clothing for men, women and children welcome. Remaining items will be donated to Opportunity House and 
Prison Ministries.  To volunteer to help at this event, or for more info contact Stephanie at 
kimball.stephanie@gmail.com or (812) 333-9324. 
. 

https://host.uuserver.net:2096/cpsess5279208119/3rdparty/squirrelmail/src/compose.php?send_to=rmay615%40yahoo.com
http://www.epa.gov/climatechange/emissions/ind_calculator
http://www.uubloomington.org/invl/justice/solarpanel.pdf
https://host.uuserver.net:2096/cpsess5279208119/3rdparty/squirrelmail/src/compose.php?send_to=marciaveldman%40gmail.com
http://www.uubloomington.org/invl/justice/solarpanel.pdf
https://host.uuserver.net:2096/cpsess5279208119/3rdparty/squirrelmail/src/compose.php?send_to=marciaveldman%40gmail.com
https://host.uuserver.net:2096/cpsess5279208119/3rdparty/squirrelmail/src/compose.php?send_to=dre%40uubloomington.org
https://host.uuserver.net:2096/cpsess5279208119/3rdparty/squirrelmail/src/compose.php?send_to=kimball.stephanie%40gmail.com
https://host.uuserver.net:2096/cpsess5279208119/3rdparty/squirrelmail/src/compose.php?send_to=kimball.stephanie%40gmail.com
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Stop Illegal Logging of Bat Habitat--Protest October 25 
Endangered Indiana bats raise their young at the top of the big hardwoods in Indiana 
forests. When Indiana DNR asked for permission to log this critical habitat, they were denied 

permission, yet they continue, increasing logging 500%. Sparse Indiana forests may seem 
like a gift to be treasured and preserved, consisting of only 1% of land in the Hoosier 
state, nevertheless they are currently treated as a resource to be extracted.  Please join 
the Indiana Forest Alliance Rally to Stop Illegal Logging on Thursday, October 25 from 
3-5pm at the Indiana Statehouse Lawn, 200 W. Washington St., Indianapolis. Want 
more info? middendo@gmail.com  or http://www.indianaforestalliance.org 

 
 

Help Feed Our Hungry Neighbors Task Force needs your help with 

Bounty Full Sundays (our monthly food drive on the first Sunday of each month) in the 
coming months. We are looking for volunteers to set up the table in the meeting room before 
first service on the first Sunday of each month. We also need volunteers who can collect the 
donated food and deliver to Monroe County United Ministries on the following Monday.   This 
is a great way to get involved with the church and the community! Perfect for families with 
kids! To sign up, or for more information, please contact Cecelia Murphy: 
dianne.murphy1@comcast.net or 822-0309. Next Bounty-full Sunday is November 5. 

 
 

Fundraiser Concert  Friday, October 26  
for Rainbow Rights 
Rainbow Rights Task Force presents Roy Zimmerman In a fundraising 
concert Friday, Oct 26, 7 PM, in our Meeting Room, $18 or what you can pay.  
Roy is an energetic, creative, politically relevant, sarcastic song writer and 

performer.  You can view his web site http://www.royzimmerman.com/ and also view samples of his work at 
www.Youtube.com .  Funds will be used to support the work of the Rainbow Rights Task Force on GLBTQ 
issues. 
 
 

Community Connections:  Our Faith in Action 
 

Homeless Shelter Benefit Concert October 21 
A Benefit Concert for the Bloomington Interfaith Winter Homeless Shelter will be held on Sunday, October 21 
at 4:00 PM at Trinity Episcopal Church, 111 S. Grant St. The concert will feature several local musicians 
playing classical music. All proceeds will go to the churches hosting the Interfaith Winter Shelter. The Winter 
Shelter is one of the projects of our Homelessness Task Force, Alan Backler, chair. 
 
What is a Higgs? And what is a boson?  
Talk on October 22 by Harold Ogren       Professor Harold Ogren, a member of our congregation, will give a 
talk at Whittenburger Auditorium at the Indiana Memorial Union on Monday, October 22, 7:00-9:00 p.m. He has 
worked over 20 years on the team that made the discovery of the Higgs boson, and will explain why this little 
particle may be the biggest news in physics in over 50 years. Q&A session will follow. All are welcome! 
 
Organizing to Combat Wage Theft October 23   Presented by Interfaith Worker Justice, Tuesday, October 
23, 7:00 p.m., Monroe County Public Library Auditorium.  Wage theft -- not getting paid for your work or not 
getting paid everything you're owed -- is an epidemic problem throughout the United States. South-Central 
Indiana Jobs with Justice is hosting a public presentation about this important topic. Join Sung Yeon Choi-
Morrow, IJF National Organizer, and Dianne Enriquez, IFJ National Worker Center Network Coordinator, to 
learn about organizing to combat wage theft. Co-sponsored by South-Central Indiana Jobs with Justice and 
White River Central Labor Council, AFL-CIO.  For more information, contact John Clower at 
jclower2@yahoo.com   

mailto:middendo@gmail.com
http://www.indianaforestalliance.org/
https://host.uuserver.net:2096/cpsess966841519/3rdparty/squirrelmail/src/compose.php?send_to=dianne.murphy1%40comcast.net
http://www.royzimmerman.com/
http://www.youtube.com/
mailto:jclower2@yahoo.com
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Holiday Art Fair and Bazaar 
November 30 & December 1st 
 

UU Groups:  Bazaar Space Application Deadline  November 1 
 The 54nd annual Holiday Art Fair and Bazaar will take place on November 30th 
and December 1st. UU task forces and other non-profit groups who want booth space 

must apply to the Bazaar Committee by November 1st. Space is limited as you know, so we appreciate your 
cooperation. Contact Julie Lawson 335-1856 or juliakarin.j8@gmail.com or Joanne Henriot 855-6571 or 
jhenriot@indiana.edu for application forms or if you have questions. 
 
 

Attention Cookie Bakers! 
Have you planned your baking days and bought your butter and sprinkles?  Just a few 
hints for all our cooking elves:  buyers love cookies with eye appeal ï think colorful, 
festive and yummy.  Bar cookies are fast, easy and heavy!  (Remember:  we sell by the 
pound.)  Be adventurous and most of all ï have fun!  Sign-up sheets will be in Fellowship 
Hall starting October 28th and yes!  We will have enticing samples to put you in the baking 
mood.  Come by for a mouthwatering treat and sign up to be a cookie elf!  Thank you in 

advance for helping the Cookie Walk and the Bazaar be a huge success in 2012.    
Your Cookie Walk committee, Mary Jo Conley and Meg Sears 

 

Gourmet Galaxy Needs Your Help At The Bazaar  
The annual bazaar is coming up fast so itôs time again to look up your favorite recipes and 
get ready to donate your specialty to the Gourmet Galaxy.  Homemade candies such as 
rum balls, peanut brittle and divinity are sure hits.  Jams, chutneys and relishes sell well as 
do cakes, all kinds of breads, and other baked goods.  Start baking and freezing  to get 
ahead.  Letôs make this the best year yet!     -- Denise Ogren,  Melinda Elston                                                                                                               

 

 

Read and Recycle -- Bolster the Bazaar Book Sale!  
Now that the weather is turning nippy, curl up with all those unread books, read 
them, and set them aside for the Bazaar Book Sale. Or, better yet, cull through your 
shelves for old, lightly used books and clear them off your shelves. We need 
everything that is not moldy and musty.  We'll be collecting them at the church starting 
Sunday, November 25.  Questions? Contact Abby Downey at 
abbyjim.downey@comcast.net or 812-824-7755.  

 

UU Book Discussion Group October 21  
We turn to fiction for our October book, Parrot and Olivier in America by Peter Carey.  It came out in 2010.  
The novel is loosely based on Alexis de Tocquevilleôs trip to America in 1831. In this fictional form, we learn 
about the elitism of Olivier (the Tocqueville character) and the cynicism of Parrot (the secretary for 
Tocqueville, who accompanied him). We also learn of Tocquevilleôs sympathy for the aristocracy (although his 
grandfather faced the guillotine during the Revolution).  Their American adventures take them into the financial 
world of bankers, the artistic world especially with Audubon, and the hucksters, schemers, corrupt 
politicians, and growing tensions over slavery.  Parrot is actually a spy for Olivierôs  mother and the novel gives 
America from both their perspectives, Olivier with America's most famous elite while Parrot hanging out with 
the low-life, and the Jacksonian democracy that was replacing Jeffersonian democracy.   The October meeting 
will be Sunday, October 21 at 3:00 PM at Nedra and Elof Carlsons', ecarlson31@netzero.com for address.  
 

https://host.uuserver.net:2096/cpsess2590705596/3rdparty/squirrelmail/src/compose.php?send_to=juliakarin.j8%40gmail.com
https://host.uuserver.net:2096/cpsess2590705596/3rdparty/squirrelmail/src/compose.php?send_to=jhenriot%40indiana.edu
https://host.uuserver.net:2096/cpsess2590705596/3rdparty/squirrelmail/src/compose.php?send_to=abbyjim.downey%40comcast.net
mailto:ecarlson31@netzero.com
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Who was Theodore Parker?   
We know who Theodore Barker is ï Reverend Bill Breedenôs puppet dog who 
speaks during the Childrenôs Moment of many our Sunday services.  No doubt he 
is named for Theodore Parker (1810-1860) a Unitarian minister born in Lexington, 
Massachusetts.  Parker rejected the Calvinism of his youth and was attracted to 
Emersonôs Transcendentalist movement, but unlike most Transcendentalists, he 
incorporated this spiritual outlook into his Unitarian leanings.  He denied the 
existence of miracles, the authority of the Bible, and the divinity of Jesus, which 
made him heretical to many Unitarians of the 1840s when he began  his 
preaching.  Most important was Parkerôs moral conviction  of the evil of slavery, 
and he became the leading Unitarian voice for abolition of that crime against 
black people.  He defied the Fugitive Slave law of 1850 and helped hide escaped 
black slaves and he financially supported John Brownôs attack on slavery.  
Parkerôs religious credo was published in The Dial in 1843, a journal for the 

Transcendentalist movement.  He argued Unitarians should love man and love God.  To do this they should 
help the weak and return good for evil.  All  people were related to one another as equals.  He felt all other 
aspects of religion, including rites and professions of faith in church, were transient, but the core principles 
were how we acted to better the lot of others. Parkerôs family suffered from tuberculosis, and he too 
succumbed to this disease shortly after a visit to Florence, Italy, where he is buried.   
Elof Carlson, Congregational Historian 
 

You're Invited to Attend Womenôs Alliance 
 Are you hoping to plan a successful retirement?  Wondering what it would be like to live in a foreign country?  
How do you publish your book?  Programs on these and other topics are offered by the Women's Alliance on 
the first Thursday of each month.  We meet for a brown bag lunch and fellowship at 11:30 in Fellowship Hall.  
The program starts at 12:00, and a short business meeting follows.  In December we'll be treated to a 
performance by our very own Heartland String Band.  The Women's Alliance provides support for our 
congregation and for community outreach.  Information on upcoming programs appears in the Prologue. We 
hope you'll join us. 
 

New Greeter Orientation Nov. 11 
Help make this congregation a friendly place.  Learn to be a greeter or newcomer welcomer.  These are 
essential, pleasant jobs; they take only a little time; and you get to choose the time and date of the one service 
every month or two that you will serve.  Join us at the next orientation on Sunday, Nov. 11, 12:45 in the 
Meeting Room.  Libby DeVoe edevoe@indiana.edu 
 
 

Humanist Discussion Group Meets on Alternate Sundays  
Humanist Discussion group meets on alternate Sundays at 12:45 p.m. in Room 210. This group is an 
opportunity for regular, open, wide-ranging discussions of issues relating to morality and ethics, 
human development, and the nature of the universe.  Next discussion is October 21. 
 

 

Ready to become a member of UU Bloomington? 
If this is your community, if you feel at home here, join us! If you would like to make the commitment 
and become a member of UU Bloomington, the next membership ceremony is Sunday,  
October 21st, between the services, at 10:30am in room 207B.  (Please note:  We ask for 
participation in our "Exploring UU" class prior to signing the membership book.)  To make 
arrangements to sign the membership book, please contact Judy Bennett, Membership Coordinator, 

at 332-3695 or memcoord@uubloomington.org , no later than Wednesday, October 17
th
. 

https://host.uuserver.net:2096/cpsess5279208119/3rdparty/squirrelmail/src/compose.php?send_to=edevoe%40indiana.edu
mailto:memcoord@uubloomington.org
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Unitarian Universalism in the Wider World: 
The Heartland UU District is Morphing 
 To make the Unitarian Universalists Associationôs and the local Midwest districtsô administrative and 
programming resources go farther and improve governance, the Heartland UU District, Prairie Star UU District, 
and Central Midwest UU District are on the road to merging into the MidAmerica UU Region, with a new 
regional governance structure. This will be voted upon by member delegates of all the congregations in our 
district at the Heartland UU District annual meeting in April 2013, in Muncie, Indiana. 
 New MidAmerica UU Region staff members have recently been hired. They include Gretchen Ohmann 
as the Technology Coordinator (7 years experience in this area for the Central MidWest District); Sarah 
Greene as Regional Administrator 1 (22 years experience as administrator for the Prairie Star District); and 
Peggy Boccard, Regional Administrator 2 (6 years experience as administrator for the Central MidWest 
District). Barbara Hamilton, the current Heartland District administrator, will be retiring from her position as of 
June 30, 2013, to pursue other ventures. 
 More information about the new regional governance structure will be available from the district before 
the meeting in April 2013.  Updates may be found at www.heartlanduu.org 
 

Attendance and Offering   
We have 470 certified members, as of 2/1/2012.    Current membership is 495.  
Sun, October 7,         9:15:  92;       11:15:  198;     RE: 147        Total:  437 
Sun, October 14,       9:15:  105;     11:15:  180;     RE: 136        Total:  421 
10/7 non-pledge offering: $383;    10/14 non-pledge offering: $614  
Total to be donated to VIPS:  $249             

On June 3, 2012, our members voted to donate 25% of our Sunday non-
pledge offerings to Visually Impaired Preschool Services - Bloomington  
through June 30, 2013.  For info in VIPS, visit http://www.vips.org 

 

Grocery Card Sales: October 7 $2200, income to UUCB: $98; 
October 14  $2025, income to UUCB: $97.25  

 
Next Issue of this newsletter:  Monday, November 5;  deadline 

for articles 10:00 a.m.  Articles received after 10:00 a.m. on the date of 

publication will be used in the next issue. Please send articles to 
admin@uubloomington.org  The Prologue is published on the first and third 
Mondays of each month, with exceptions.  Dates of the next few issues:   
Nov 5, Nov 19, Dec 3, Dec 17, Jan 7, Jan 21, Feb  4, Feb 18. On federal 
Monday holidays, The Prologue is not published and our offices are closed.   

 
 

         
          ñResident UU Redtailò   Photo by Mara Flynn 

 
 
 
BULLETIN BOARD  
Sacred Harp/Shape Note Music Singing!   Saturday October 27, 10-3 with pot luck dinner the Friends Meeting House 
on  Moores Pike.  Info: Barb Lund, 339 8476. 
 
An Evening with Carrie Newcomer, Fri, Nov 2, 7:30p in our Meeting Room. New CD: Kindred Spirits. Tix $15 
advance/$17 day of show., www.bctboxoffice.com, Sunrise Box Office, 323-3020. 
 
 
 
 

http://www.heartlanduu.org/
http://www.vips.org/
mailto:admin@uubloomington.org
http://www.bctboxoffice.com/
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Calendar of Events 
This is not an exhaustive list!  For additional events, go to our online calendar: http://dft.ba/-2cpV 
Or go to www.uubloomington.org and click on ñFull Calendar.ò 

 
 
 

 
 

The Prologue 

Unitarian Universalist Church of  Bloomington       2120 N. Fee Lane     Bloomington, IN 47408-1646 

812-332-3695      www.uubloomington.org 
 

The Rev. Mary Ann Macklin, Minister           The Rev. Bill Breeden, Minister 

 

http://dft.ba/-2cpV
http://www.uubloomington.org/
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